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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOQTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 12th SEPTEMBER, 1999

AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Treasurers Report 3. Sponsorship 4. Kit/Equipment
5. Tour 6. Fund Raising 7. Manager's Expenses

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Neil Hodson, Keith
Fuller, Lee Ball.

The Chairman opened the meeting and proceeded through the minutes of the last
meeting being an informal meeting. The Chairman asked Sean Lapper, the Treasurer for
a brief report on sponsorship monies coming in.

TREASURER'S REPORT: £777.98 in the current account/£2,526.00 in savings account.
£1000.76 came in from the Youth Tour. Total of £4,304.89. Lee Ball re sponsorship
informed the committee that everything was in hand with the money coming in. The
Banbury Guardian would like an advertising board as would:

AFC Engineering, Andy Swann, Jakeman Scaffolding.Social Club, Polly's workplace
Woodford Motors, Paul Bloomfield, TWE Taxis, Union Taxis

Lee Ball to do big push now re sponsorship. Mark Bidwell said how pleased everyone
was with the programmes and thanked Lee, Steve Thompson for their efforts in achieving
so much. Also thanked Sean Lapper for printing the programmes f.o.c. at Cockhorse.
Mark Bidwell to obtain some solid hooks for the boards to be put up, zip ties useless.
MCFC now on the web. Mark Bidwell asked Sean Lapper to prepare a list of expenses
for work done to the pavillion in order to be paid. Keith Fuller asked for explanation as
to what had actually happened and was duly told that basically MCFC had done most of
the work, the Chairman of the PFA had upset the Cricket Club and various other
members and it was now felt that MCFC would have no further input.

Manager's Expenses: Mark Bidwell informed the committee that in the past Manager's
had been given £15 to cover telephone calls etc. with the exception of the Secretary
who had over the years he has being doing it received £50 paid on Presentation Night.
Neil Hodson said he disagreed with expenses and would not want anything duly discussed
and left that this would be paid at Manager's discretion, ie if they want it they can have
it if not thank you very much. This could total £105 per annum.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Footballs: Neil Hodson said there is a problem with the balls going over
into the gardens (Astrop Rd) could we look into purchasing some netting. Mark Bidwell
said he would raise this matter with the PFA. Keith Fuller also pointed out that the
grass is so long on the by-pass that you can't find the balls, could we enquire about
cutting it down. DH to ring Pam Cox.

First Aid: All Manager's to replenish at own will, as and when stocks run out. Keep
receipts and give to Sean.

Kits: Already one T shirt missing, each responsible for own training top etc. Lee Ball in
touch with Somerfields who would like to sponsor an u12 side, await more information.

Pitches/Goal Posts: Thanks given to Martin Howes, Garsington Manager complimented
MCFC on pitch. All pleased. Neil Hodson said terrible pitch at Chinnor. MCFC pitches
looked the best they had ever looked. Goal hooks all done.

Insurance: Decided to leave the same, cheque being sent to ASA Insurance for £777.00
for 3x mens teams and x4 boy's teams @ £21.00 therefore £81.00 boys and £693 men's.
To receive £49 benefit per week (men). MRH suggested individual players could talk to
Ghandi.
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING CONT.

Lunchtime at The Dolphin: All going well, bacon sandwiches. Bar seems good at the
Social Club (£414). Problem with hangers-on eating the food prepared on Saturday's
Being given £15 per week by the Social Club for two football teams. Decided to put
home team and away team on two different tables — see how it goes?

Neil Hodson said they are not being given food at their away games, and suggested
selling rolls, as at Chinnor for a £1.00, wrapped in clingfilm etc.

Fund Raising: Mark to see Mr. Dennis Gascoigne re a Gentleman's Evening

MB said it had been talked about running a pontoon and he would be prepared to do this
could bring in £250/month will investigate. MRH suggested running a 1000 square board
with a prize of £500, £1.00 a square, name given etc with raffle ticket duplicate and big
draw when all numbers sold. All agreed, Lee Ball to get board drawn up, thank you.
Scratch card to be done at Dolphin.

JUNIOR'S Mark Bidwell informed everyone that there are problems with the u10's/ut1's,
when he last spoke to Mr. P. Hurst he was told that everything was in order for the start
of the season, it has now become apparent that the first game was cancelled, there is
no sponsorship underway, there are no goalposts and they have already received a fine
of £10.00 for late registrations, plus a letter has been sent out to parents asking them to
buy training tops and criticising their support, all parents duly upset. It is the opinion of
the Chairman with the backing of the committee that something has to be done. Agreed
that Mark Bidwell would speak to Peter Hurst asking his intentions or asking him to
resign from the post of u10/u11 Manager.

Finally all best wishes to Neil Hodson who informed the Committee that he has to go into
hospital for an operation. Asked for help for the 25th September to speak to Andy
Swann. We wish him well.

The}e being no further business the meeting closed at 12.00 noon. with thanks given
from the Chair.

MARK BIDWELL

A MEETING TO BE ARRANGED FOR 25TH SEPTEMBER REGARDING THE PERRANPORTH
FOOTBALL TOUR FOR THE MEN EASTER 2000.

COST £120/head plus transport and accommodation

(ARE=SCNFN VN
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD SUNDAY 3rd OCTOBER 1999

AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Sponsorship/Signing—on
5. Kit/Equipment 6. Senior Tour 7. Fund Raising/Events 8. Junior Report/Tour

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Neil Hodson, Keith Fuller
Adam Witherall (J. Boyles)
APOLOGIES: Colin Wickens, Duncan Bidwell, Paul Jarvis, Adrian Braggins.

The Chairman opened the meeting and proceeded through the Minutes of the last meeting
these were duly proposed and accepted as being a true and accurate account

TREASURER'S REPORT Sean Lapper reported that the balance of the current
account stands at £4,529.03p. The Savings Account
stands at £2,548 with £16 interest added. The Youth
Tour account stands at £1001.81 making a total of
£4,002.00. The Chairman stated that a concerted effort
must now be made to raise funds. We must push the
1000 Board.

Sponsorship: The Chairman asked if the sponsorship money was
coming in and emphasised that we must obtain this
money. Sean Lapper reported that the total amount
received so far adds up to £1,242 and that we have
paid out £540.00 on advertising boards.. These boards
being more expensive than originally anticpated with
various artwork etc. The Chairman commented that the
players had done alot to raise funds. Mr. Jeremy Boyles
commented that there had alsways been a distinction
in MCFC between the Ist Team and the rest of the Club.

Signing-On: All Youth teams have now paid all signing-on fees.
There has been some ill feeling between 2nds and 1st's
regarding paying signing on fees. Mr. D. MacDowell
stated that the 2nd Team would be paying a signing-on
fee of £20.00 even if they paid it in instaliments. Teams
not happy with paying £3.00 match fees as thought
this was included in the signing-on fee. Neil Hodson
said it was an incentive to play for the Ist Team as
they do not have to pay subs. Mark Bidwell and
Martin Howes have already explained our system to
the 2nd Team at the beginning of the season
MRH reported that we currently have 71 players signed
A discussion took place about changing the rules re
playing 5 games, could alter at AGM.

Mr. Witherall proposed calling an EGM to assess players
views. Mr. Hodson proposed doing away with subs.

The Chairman proposed that every player should pay
a signing on fee and no subs for the Ist team

Derek MacDowell proposed implementation of the
decision made at the AGM - all pay £20.00. This was
duly agreed. Sean Lapper to make out new sheets to
keep close scrutiny of all monies received.

Duly noted that juniors only pay the fine fee £6.00.
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Minutes of the Meeting cont.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Ongoing problem with losing too many balls. MRH
spoke to PFA about meshing for gardens, awaiting
answer. DLH spoke to Pam Cox re cutting by-pass
grass. MRH said we also need more Pavillion keys
Keith Fuller said we should have a key book.

All new tee shirts have gone missing - MB to sort.

Goalposts: DMcD/ offered to pay for the damage he caused to
the goal post that he dropped. Arranged for NH to
take to be repaired together with other broken post.
No hooks on new posts, do not use metal hooks new
ruling. All informed bag of plastic clips in Pavillion.

Pitch: NH said that MRH should be compenstated for extra
work to field after the deaprture of the fair. KF/

reported that the penalty spot on Ist team pitch has
dropped. MRH to repair.

Insurance: All done.

FUND RAISING: 25th November - Men's Night
Bar to be manned, price @ £10.00 head
DB to print etc. and advertise.

2nd December Ladies Night

Pontoon: Awaiting information - list of names interested.
1000 Board Needs pushing.
JUNIOR REPORT: AW/ asked what had taken place with Mr. P. Hurst

the Chairman duly explained various phone calls which
resulted in the demise of PH. Adrian Braggins was
asked to take over the management of the u10/11's
and Jacqui Checquer was to do the secretarial side of
things. Adrian was asked to attend the meeting for an
up-date.

The Chairman informed the committeee that he was
very embarrassed when asked by a parent about the
forthcoming junior tour meeting as he was unaware

of a meeting taking place as indeed was the committee.
This matter not being discussed or decided upon.
Agreed that MB/MRH to go along and find out what is
happening.

Senior Tour: The meeting took place to briefly explain that MCFC
have been invited to travel to Perranporth at Easter
and at the moment names of interested players is
being compiled.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 12.00 noon.

MARK BIDWELL

a
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 5th December, 1999

AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Saturday Food
5. Sponsorship/Signing-On 6. Kit/Equipment 7. Fund Raising 8. Senior Tour
9. Junior Reports/Tour 10. Heather Neal Boxing Day Match 11. Team Selection

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Keith Fuller, Neil Hodson,
Colin Wickens, Adam Witherall, Paul Jarvis, Gary Fuller
APOLOGIES: None

MATTERS ARISING: None

TREASURER'S REPORT: Sean Lappper reported that the balance in the Current A/C
stands at £121.81 and the Savings A/C stands at £1,548.16. £1000 being transferred to
the Current A/C to pay bills. There were no questions. At the end of the meeting in
AOB Sean Lapper suggested to the Committee that £1000 in separate account should
now be transferred into one account. NH said all money should be in one account and
the Club should be run as one Club as he had always stated. This was voted on and the
vote carried £1000 will be transferred. £160 will be given to u13/u15 to go bowling at
Xmas (see Junior report).

SIGNING-ON: NH spoken to 1st Team all aware that they have to pay. SL to prepare
new list. Most fines have been paid. Lee Davies got off lightly with 35 days and £30
fine. When he has paid he will not play again. Fines to be chased.

Sponsorship boards, one outstanding Woodford Motors NH to chase.

SATURDAY FOOD: MB explained that Mr. Markham of the Social Club had spoken to him
and to Sean Lapper saying that it had been brought to his attention that the £15.00
sponsorship money of the food is not equating with the amount of food being prepared
and what happens to the money. MB spoke to MRH/DLH who have both been offended by
the remark and consequently not willing to do food any more. Letter read out from AM
saying that he wishes to forget about the whole incident. MB asked Committee for their
opinions stating that he thought the issue very offensive in view of how much money the
Football Club put behind the bar and emphasised that we are the only Club to put
revenue behind the bar. NH suggested asking the Social Club to prepare the food
themselves or to take the teams to The Dolphin where he was sure the Landlord would
be more than happy to provide food f.o.c. It was also said that if the Social Club
sponsor the FC £15/week surely it was down to the FC as to what they do with the
money. MRH explained that from the beginning the SC were aware that some weeks it
might be less than £15.00, but it has worked out more than £15.00 so it has been
cancelling out. No charge is made for the preparation of the food. MRH/DLH feel they
have been accused of 'fiddling'. NH said he would be very embarrassed to tell visiting
teams that we cannot offer any hospitality. PJ agreed. NH proposed moving to The
Dolphin for a month up until Xmas. KF said he felt we should be careful. MB said he
was also offended by Mr. Markham's remarks regarding the Gentlemen's Evening when he
was asked about the till descrepancy £52.87 short. In view of all the above and the ill
feeling MB/MRH decided against the FC Xmas Bash/Heather Neal Match being held on the
Monday and as AM wanted a decision on Thursday it has now reverted back to Boxing
Day as normal. The move to The Dolphin was voted on and agreed that from next week
the football bar will be at The Dolphin.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: CW said that Nigel Adam's will be buying 10/12 footballs to be shared
out between all teams and that he has also put a bucket of pegs in the Pavillion. MRH
said the meshing is still ongoing with the PFA and so is the key situation with MB saying
Brendan Kavanagh is trying to obtain set from Mick Pond. MB said the goalposts have
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING cont.

got to be repaired and asked NH when he could pick them up. PJ now taken on this job
and is going to get them welded. MB said the Club were going to sell the square goal
posts but Mick Pond suggested cutting off at the bottom and using them for the juniors,
this was thought to be a good idea. All agreed. The sale of the nets to West Bar
Athletic is ongoing CW waiting to hear. Penalty spot ongoing with MRH. T-shirts are
slowly appearing in the kit washing bags SL now has 6 in his possession.

Gary Fuller asked if he could have one new shirt possibly 2 for the u11's as he has
signed on two new players. This was agreed. Cannot sign any more 16 max.

FUND RAISING: The Gentlemen's Evening was a dead loss we failed to make anything,
did not get the support. MB said we have seriously got to do something to raise some
money and asked for ideas. It was thought Car Boot sales might work in the Spring.
Duncan Bidwell willing to run a Men's 6 a-side pre-season with BBQ etc. @ £25.00 per
team entry. MRH suggested running a Lucky 7's predicting Premier League scores. NH
suggested asking Barry Hook and Nick Wylie if they would run it. The 1000 square is
selling but slowly CW to take book to work. PJ sold to his u15 parents.

SENIOR TOUR: Only 7 first team players put their names down. MB to take list round
again. Brendan Kavanagh to find out about another hotel. MB concerned that it might
not happen envisage problems.

JUNIORS: MB spoke to Gary Fuller and asked him if he would like to manage the ui1's
as they did not have a Manager, he thought about it and came back and said he would
like the job. All going well. PJ reported that despite the initial lack of interest in the
Juniors going on tour there now appears to be big interest with both the u11's and the
ui5's. About 16 boys and 20 parents for a week to Bournemouth the week before
Easter. If unable to fund raise pay per person. Will confirm more next meeting.

AW to speak to the u13's parents again. KF explained that vetting of junior managers
will commence next year. PJ not too sure about u15's playing senior football would like
more information about trials for Luke Grady, did not know anything about it. u15's
representative side been invited to Luton Town FC.

MB had telephone call from Rod Emery saying that he would like the boys teams to go
bowling for Xmas and would the FC be prepared to put in any money. MB said he would
take it to the Committee. Linda Jarvis rang SL and asked for £80 per team. A
discussion took place whether the FC could afford £160. MRH said it could come out of
£1000. KF said should look after the younger players. PJ said u15's totally self
sufficient, nice gesture etc. NH said the seniors have their Xmas party next week. It
was voted on and passed u13's and u15's. At this point SL proposed transferring the
£1000 into the main account. This was voted on and passed.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: CW said he is still having problems with a certain player and so
is not picking him.

NH said he is having problems with team selection and is only able to work with Colin
Wickens and the 3rd Team. The 3rd's are feeding the Ist team which should not be the
case. CW said that at the moment we only have two teams running as MCFC and if
DMcD not prepared to tow the line he should be asked to leave. NH said there is too
much of a divide between the two sides. MRH said we could have problems but
technically we should be able to field 3 sides if DMcD takes offence and leaves taking
the players with him. Originally DMcD was only going to use 5/6 ex Hardwick boys but
now only Luke Terry/Polly MCFC boys. Hardwick boys do not want to play 1st Team.

NH said you can't play players like Steve Round in 3rd Team football. MB said there are
players in the 3rd team that deserve to play 2nd team football. MB suggested all
Managers to meet next Saturday and thrash it all out. This was agreed.

NH said might have to resort to a Selection Committee to solve the problem.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 9.1.00

AGENDA
1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Signing—on 5. KIT/Equipment
6. Fund Raising 7. Food 8. Junior Business 9. Team Selection

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, N. Hodson, D. MacDowell,
D. Bidwell, K. Fuller, L. Ball, A. Braggins, S. Thompson, L.. Terry.

The Chairman opened the meeting and the minutes were duly accepted and signed as to
being a true and accurate record.

TREASURER'S REPORT: SL reported a balance of £562.04 in the current account
£2,562.63 in the Savings a/c. Outstanding fines: 1st Team £50, 2nd Team £50,
3rd Team £20. Signing on fees: 1st Team only Mick Pond paid, 2nd Team ongoing and
3rd Team 3 have paid. Woodford Motors still owe £100 for an advertising board.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: MRH said that the date had been set for the Hearing re the
Kings Sutton fracas, to be held on 31st January MRH/MB/CW to attend.

KIT & EQUIPMENT: Nigel Adams obtaining footballs, still ongoing. CW obtained some
pegs.. Round goalposts repaired thanks to PJ. Round goals need painting and some
square bottoms fitted. Penalty spot ongoing MRH to fix. Selling a set of nets to West
Bar but unable to contact their Treasurer CW to sort. NO more tee shirts can be found.
Balls missing again for 1st Team. To try and sort out with everyone bringing all balls
back on the 22nd Jan.

SATURDAY FOOD: MRH to ask his wife if she will do food again. The food at the
Dolphin has stopped over a misunderstanding regarding payment, £150 now outstanding
this must be paid and sorted out. Suggested doing a scratch card to cover the cost.

FUND RAISING: DB prepared to organise a men's 6-aside pre season probably in August
need to find a free Sunday and talk with the Cricket Club. The 1000 square board not
being sold, all players to be asked to take book to work. DMcD to find out about
Adderbury Park fund raising ideas. A Valentine Disco to be booked with Fancy Dress,
pay on door, Clifford Hawkes to be asked. Prizes for best dressed male and female.
£3.00 entry to all. Posters/advertising etc. Lee Ball to sort. A Sports Quiz night to be
organised DB to sort. MB asked all to think about Presentation Night - ideas etc.

TEAM SELECTION: All Managers to meet every Saturday and sort out their teams and to
talk about the players. This must be adhered to. LB said team calls are not appearing
in the Banbury Guardian. This must be done. DMcD not happy about comments made
last meeting.

SENIOR TOUR: Cancelled due to lack of interest.

JUNIOR BUSINESS: Gary Fuller reported that his team wouldl not be interested in going
on tour. The bowling outings for Xmas did not happen so it was asked what happened to
the money. The u15's went to the 3 Tuns at Kings Sutton for a Quiz night, KF asked
what was going on and said this should be sorted out with the committee, the committee
should know what's happening, not to be taken for granted. To find out what happened
to the money £160. Gary Fuller now has new shirts and kit paid for. Sponsored by
Somerfield, letter of thanks to be sent. Gary needs First Aid kit

There being no further business the meeting closed.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 13th FEBRUARY 2000

AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Kit/Equipment
5. Fund Raising 6. Presentation Night 7. Junior Report 8. Team Selection
9. Any Other Business

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Derick MacDowell, Duncan Bidwell,
Colin Wickens, Craig Merry
APOLOGIES: Neil Hodson. Keith Fuller, Gary Fuller, Adam Witherall, Paul Jarvis.

MATTERS ARISING: None.

TREASURER'S REPORT: SL reported that the youth tour money is now transferred to the
main account and the separate account now closed. The balance in the current account
stands at £1,325.86 and the savings account balance £2,562.63. Total £3,888.49. SL
collected some of the o/s fine money, noted that Sam Belcher now paid, Lee Davies
owes £15.00. MRH asked about signing on fees and duly informed that the 3rd team
have now all paid with the exception of Matthew Bond who has walked out due to not
being picked. The 2nd's are paying gradually. MB said that all money should be in by
the end of February as the books have to go to the Auditors SL to deal with Woodford
Motors. A cheque for £50 sent to Hook Norton FC in memory of lan Willoughby who died
whilst playing football.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Nigel Adams should obtain the footballs on the 20.2.00. MB suggested
leaving the painting of the round goals until the end of the season, all agreed. MH said
the penalty spot seems o.k. Duncan Bidwell commented on the state of the field saying
about the training etc MB said it had been mentioned at a PFA meeting together with the
amount of dogs that are using the field as a toilet. This is a PFA problem. We now
have a spare set of nets they are not for sale. Thanks given to Nigel Adams for the
pressure washer. DMcD said that he has found the training balls. The 3rd's now have
new shorts and socks @ £167.70. MH said that Michelle Neal has borrowed a kit but has
not returned it as yet. DMcD said something should be done about the trees on the top
pitch could have serious accident, branches all over the place etc.

FUND RAISING: DB set a date for the men's 6 a-side August 6th. A letter to be drafted
ready to be sent out to approximately 30 teams middle of May. Intend to have 4 pitches
with 8 teams to a group @ £25 entry to cover cost of trophies etc. Will need 8
referee's. Mentioned borrowing goals from Gawcott. MB asked CW if ARB might be
interested in sponsoring the event. CW to make enquiries. ARB are keen to sponsor a
team at MCFC but would like a whole season etc. CW to follow up.

1000 squares not selling MB to take to work. CM said scratch cards not being done.
DMcD ongoing with Adderbury re the envelope premiership winners etc.

Valentine Dance - SL to place ad in Banbury Guardian. Prizes for best kiddies outfit and
best male and female £5.00 each chocs, wine etc.

Sports Quiz - leave on Minutes.

Presentation Night - to be held 19th May to hold separate meeting with the players to
ascertain their views on entertainment, food etc.

Food - MB spoken to Guy re the outstanding bill at the Dolphin, still waiting for invoice.
CW suggested asking The Chip Shop if they would be interested in doing the food on

Saturday's MB to enquire.
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JUNIOR REPORT: Only Gary Fuller present. MB said he needs to speak to Paul Jarvis to
find out what happened to the money he was given for Xmas parties for all the teams as
only the u15's had a 'party’. A photo and report to be organised for Somerfields Lee
Ball was going to send a letter of thanks etc. The u13's not getting the money to SL on
time, MB suggested sending a note to Jeremy Boyles.

TEAM SELECTION: DMcD asked for a fixture list regularly, MRH apologised. MB
emphasised the importance of all Managers sitting down every week to pick teams.
DMcD said it should be a rule that Managers should telephone players when they are
taking players from other teams and make them aware that they are picked. MB said
fixture lists are not being put up on the board, this should be done on Saturday as not
everyone buys the Banbury Guardian etc.

MRH said that MCFC had cleared their name at a Hearing re the Kings Sutton fracas and
had the money refunded.

Congratulations to Colin Wickens and the 3rd's for getting into the final.

MB asked Managers to give a list to Martin Howes of all playerss names and addresses
(mainly juniors) for the PFA to ascertain how many local people use the facilities in
order to apply for precept money from the Parish Council. MB also informed the meeting
that further discussions have taken place with Timms Builders re the land at the bottom
of village, 31 houses plus two football pitches and pavillion. Len Richards to keep us
informed.

There being no further business the meeting closed, next meeting first Sunday in March
at 10.00 a.m.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 5th MARCH 2000

AGENDA
1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Kit/Equipment 5. Fund Raising
6. Presentation Night 7. Youth Reports 8. Team Selection 9. AOB

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Keith Fuller, Neil Hodson,
Derek MacDowell, Graham Wickens, Paul Jarvis, Duncan Bidwell, Lee Ball, Craig Merry,
Gary Fuller, Adrian Braggins.

APOLOGIES: None.

MATTERS ARISING: None *

TREASURER'S REPORT: SL reported £1,291.69 current a/c - £2,562.63 savings a/c
total £3,854.32. £300 signing—on money still outstanding. Reported a profit of £274 on

the Valentine Disco.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Nigel Adams has now obtained the footballs, thanks given. Painting of
round goalposts to be left until end of season. Dogs still a problem now in the hands of
the PFA together with the problem the trees are causing on top pitch. Gary Fuller needs
some more footballs. The sub-suit zips are broken DB to ring Trysports. MRH to ring

Michelle Neal re the borrowed kit.

FUND RAISING: 1000 squares to be really pushed (looking at Easter draw). Men's 6 a-
side date set for August 6th 2000. DLH prepared letter to be sent out mid-May with
application form @ £25 entry. CW to ask ARB about sponsorship of this event -
ongoing. It is intended to have a licensed bar, bbq, stalls etc and ask St. John
Ambulance to attend, fairground possibly. Duncan Bidwell is Tournament Organiser.
DMcD ongoing with Adderbury re Premiership winners envelopes.

Sports Quiz - being organised for later in the year with cash prizes. Categories to be
football, boxing, athletics, rugby, cricket, motorsport, golf, general knowledge and
picture board. Other Sports Clubs to be invited from around the area.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: Booked for May 19th for senior sides. SL has booked a band
(duo) @ £350. DG sorting a comedien. Tickets to cost £10.00. Food will be a finger
buffet (McDeans). Waiting for prices etc. before anything booked.

The junior Presentation night 26th May, will take the form of a disco, Paul Mills and
Booty to be asked. PJ to ask Bob Boote about sponsoring. Cost of ticket £5.00 but if
disco free cost will be £3.00. All trophies will be picked by the Managers. DB will do

all ordering. SL to hold all tickets.

YOUTH REPORTS: The u16's had their Xmas party and spent their £80.00 but Jeremy
Boyles still has £80.00 SL/MB to speak to Jeremy. Lee Ball still has to write letter of
thanks to Somerfields for sponsorship. PJ informed the committee that he wishes to take
the u16's through to u17's next season and enter them in the Giles Sports & Witney
League. MRH to make enquiries. Gary Fuller said he is awaiting more details from Nigel
Adams re a trip to Coventry to play pre-season friendlies. SL informed Managers of
youth sides that he is not getting enough details in and the money is slow to arrive.

Fines also being received for youth players.

TEAM SELECTION: Managers to sit down every week and pick teams and fixture lists to
be placed on notice board. When games are cancelled Managers to ring all players.

Lee Ball asked Managers for more information on teams etc. to put in the programme.

NH asked the committee what the Social Club currently give to the Football Club?? This
matter to be raised at the AGM. Awaiting more details re the meeting with Paul

King/Timms Homes re development in the village.

There being no further business the meeting closed.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 9th APRIL 2000/16th April 2000

AGENDA
1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Kit/Equipment 5. Fund Raising
6. Presentation Night 7. Youth Reports 8. Team Selection 9. AOB

At the Meeting held on 9th April the following members were present: M. Howes, S.
Lapper, N. Hodson, D. Bidwell, P. Jarvis, L. Ball, G. Fuller, A. Braggins. There were no
apologies received. The following letter from M. Bidwell was read out to the meeting by
M. Howes:

Dear Martin, Please accept this letter as my letter of resignation to step down as chairman of MCFC as of now (1.4.00). It
is not a decision | have taken lightly and | have been thinking about for sometime, it has become apparent that there are
several people within the club that are not happy with the way the club is being run. Therefore that the time has come for a
change, maybe somebody with new ideas on how the club should be run cbviously something | have not done | can honestly
say | have not really enjoyed being chairman but | have always had the best of intention for the club for the past 30 years.
1 shall not be applying for any other position within the club, but like to wish the club all the success in future seasons to
come. Yours sincerely, Mark Bidwell

The resignation was duly discussed and as to whether the Vice Chairman should now
take the role. This was considered to be inappropriate as he now lives out of the area.
Sean Lapper proposed that a new Chairman should be appointed and further proposed
Duncan Bidwell take the job until the AGM. This was duly agreed and the meeting was
postponed until the 16th April.

The following members were present at the meeting held on 16th April: D. Bidwell, M.
Howes, S. Lapper, C. Wickens, N. Hodson, P. Jarvis, A. Braggins, Mr. Ream, G. Fuller, D.
McDowell, Nigel Adams. Apologies received from C. Merry, L. Ball and K. Fuller.

There were no matters arising.

TREASURER'S REPORT: SL had nothing to report. Balance stands at approximately
£4,200. Opening new account with Giro, all in agreement.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Sub-suits cannot be mended at Trysports (plastic zips) MRH to see if
Nita Blencowe could mend. Michell Neal still has a kit. Waiting to hear from PFA about
dog problem/trees etc.

FUND RAISING: 1000 board to be sold at Presentation Night. Letters being sent out in
June re 6 a-side to Oxon and Banbury Leagues. To take place on Sunday 6th August.
Social Club to run the bar to be asked if we can have percentage of takings. Booty to
run PA system f.o.c. St. John Ambulance to be asked. DMcD ongoing with Adderbury
look at starting next season £1.00 per player all leagues etc. Sports Quiz questions
being sorted out by someone from the Dolphin, when organised fix date.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: Everything booked, Social Club to be asked to sponsor trophies.
SL sorting out the printing of the tickets. Band cost £350, tickets @ £10.00. Food
organised by McDeans @ £4.20 per head, DB to sort. SL to hold tickets. NH sorting
trophies. Kevin Wilson Northampton Town to be written to and invited (MRH). DB to see
Dermot Gallagher for the boys Presentation Night. This will be held of 26th May with
McDeans providing food kids menu. Price of junior tickets still being sorted.

Sponsors Alderwood to receive x4, Social Club x2, K. Wilson x2, Jack Waters senior and
G. Palmer x1 each. (biggest fans). To start eveing 7.00 for 7.30, presenation of
trophies 800 till 8.30. To ask Colin Mayer to be doorman. Flowers for kit washers.
Duncan Bidwell proposed a special trophy for Mark Bidwell for 30 years service to the
Club, this was duly agreed.




image20.jpeg
MCFC Minutes cont.
April 2000

YOUTH REPORTS: Jeremy Boyles must be seen about the money from Xmas.

Letter to Somerfields (Lee Ball). Paul Jarvis said that all teams will remain in the Mid-
Warwks. League. Awaiting details from Nigel Adams re pre season friendlies at Coventry.
TEAM SELECTION: Need to sort out a system to be discussed at AGM

AGM: Date set for JUNE 11TH AT 10.00 AM. To be advertised in Banbury Guardian,
Village News, Posters in the Dolphin, Brads, Chip shop etc.

There being no further business the meeting closed.
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MIDDLEOTN CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 7th MAY 2000

AGENDA
1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Kit/Equipment 5. Fund Raising
6. Presentation Night 7. Youth Reports 8. Team Selection 9. AOB

MEMBERS PRESENT: Duncan Bidwell, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Neil Hodson, Paul
Jarvis, Adrian Braggins, Gary Fuller, Keith Fuller.
APOLOGIES: Keith Fuller (arrived half-time) and Derek MacDowell.

{
MATTERS ARISING: DLH added the page from the previous minutes, inadvertantly

missed, as follows:

AP
Minutes of §3.00.— AOB: Adrian Braggins expressed his concern regarding the bad
behaviour amongst the boys, swearing at John Thompson, lack of respect, generally one
or two with the wrong attitude. (kicking lumps out of each other etc), Concerned about
next season when he might not have enough players/amalgamate teams. Leave on for
further discussion.

Neil Hodson asked the committee about what might be happening next season with
Manager's election etc. DMcD expressed his concern that the players must have the
right attitude, no old pals act etc. The Club to be strong enough. Leave on.

Colin Wicken had talks with the Red Lion re Carling Premier Points for kit, balls bags etc.
Leave on minutes.

SL sent off a cheque for Gary Fuller to enter a 6 a-side.
Apologies given for these omissions.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Balance of c/a stands at £1,959.35, s/a £2,574.00. Total of
£4,533.00. NH asked if the a/c had been changed. duly informed that it had with nearly
all money now in. Ist Team nearly all paid. Woodford Motors still outstanding for
advertising board. SL to see Jeremy Boyles or make phone call not letter as suggested
to try to obtain money of £80. JB said he was going to keep it and use end of season,
this was not agreed to as we do have Presentation Night etc.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: MRH to ask Nita Blencowe |s she could mend the sub-suits DB to
collect metal zips from Trysports when collect trophies (Eddie Tate). KF said might be a
problem with metal zips going rusty when washed. M. Neal still has kit. (MRH) Painting
of goalposts end of season. Dog problems have been addressed by the PFA and Dog
Warden is going to patrol on regular basis. Trees are going to be pruned back by Mr.
Timms. (NH) has contact for footballs @ £8.00 each, agreed to buy 5 initially.

FUND RAISING: 1000 board to be sold at Presentation Night, if any squares short FC will
buy. If not all sold at adult night to sell at boy's night. It was agreed that the 1000
board was too optimistic next time try 500 squares. Letters being sent out in June re 6
a-side to Oxon and Banbury Leagues. (DB) Sunday 6th August. DB to see Social Club re
bar/profits etc. Booty has agreed f.o.c. PA system. MRH to see John Rakestraw about
St. John's Ambulance. DLH to speak to Michelle Rose re fair etc. Ought to ask Phil
Lines if he'd like a stall etc. (NH) (DMcD) ongoing with Adderbury, look at starting next
season. Sports Quiz questions being prepared by Teresa Welford at the Dolphin. Have
now set date for this event to take place on Friday 18th August (pre-season social etc.)
NH suggested fish and chip supper etc by McDeans. Need to decide. £5.00 team max 5
members. (NH) said McDeans might make good sponsors.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES CONT. May 2000

YOUTH REPORTS: See (Jeremy Boyles Treasurer's Report). Somerfields still awaiting
letter (LB) DLH said she would do it. (PJ) confirmed that three teams will now enter
Mid-Warwks. League next season but unsure as to what Jeremy Boyles has done. (LJ)
unable to contact him and does not know if he has entered a side, last heard he was
ringing Theo himself. Agreed that SL would speak to Jeremy or (AB) would try to see
him.

Awaiting details from Nigel Adams re pre-season friendlies at Coventry.
CONGRATULATIONS to Paul Jarvis and the u15's on winning the League and the Cup.
(AB) (see above) expressed concern about next season struggling to get a team,
amalgamation etc. Already registered to run u11's and u12's. (MRH) suggested going
further afield ie Chacombe etc. Might be worth having a word with Dave Hebden at
Chenderit. (AB) to action.

TEAM SELECTION: A proper system of selection will be discussed at the AGM.

Lee Ball informed the committee that he will be unable to provide a programme next
season, (DB) suggested this be discussed at the AGM when someone might offer their
services or we might obtain a sponsor/printing company etc.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: (DB) has spoken to Mr. Markham from the Social Club but he
needs a letter to read out to the committee re sponsoring the trophies, can't see a
problem. McDeans will provide food @ £4.25 head should total £600 approx. McDeans
entry to Club @ 6.00 and providing everything. Band booked @ £350. Tickets @ £10.00
to be sold on door. Colin Mayer to be asked to be doorman offer him £20 plus drinks.
Awaiting reply from Kevin Wilson. Lee Ball asked about throwing money at the Whisky
bottle, not really enough room, could try. (DB) prepared an itinerary of the evening.
MRH cannot attend.

Junior Presentation: A discussion took place as to what sort of food would be best,
McDeans suggested Kids Menu, burgers/chips/sausage/chips etc. Bearing in mind the
ages of some teams and that most of food ends up round the room/ceiling etc. all
agreed to try hot food with tickets issued beforehand as to choice. McDeans to sort.
(PJ) Dermot Gallagher unable to attend, senior players/managers possibly present awards.
Suggested someone from Banbury United. (PJ) said the junior evening could make a
profit or at least make some money with raffle etc.

(LB) asked if the sponsors of the advertising boards should receive free tickets. This
was decided against, only major sponsors. It was decided against presenting special
trophy to Mark Bidwell unfair etc picking out individuals.

Expenses: (MRH) is paid expenses for the Secretary's job and raised this issue as it had
been mentioned as to whether Manager's should receive expenses, clarification needed
before Presentation Night when money is paid. A discussion took place and all Manager's
felt that they did not require a payment. (MRH) asked if Linda Jarvis received a
payment for being Junior Secretary but (SL) did not know how much (SL) to speak to
Linda Jarvis. (KF) proposed that (MRH) should receive £75.00 all in agreement. (SL) to
receive £25.00 (NH) proposed £50 but (SL) happy with £25.00. (MRH) said it was a
jesture of thanks to everyone but now with 7 Managers could prove expensive. All
agreed.

AOB: (MRH) read out letter from NFA regarding team discipline and the points accrued
for bookings and sending offs, we now owe them a further £10 for reaching x points. / /
(KF) asked the questions as to whether they are aware of how many teams we run angl
if this is taken in account. (MRH) to ivestigate. (NH) to sort out pre-season friendly

with Hungerford. 2

(LB) letters to sponsors for next season's advertising boards. As no programme (KF)
suggested a monthly newsletter, to be discussed at AGM.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 12.05.
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ITEM 2
ITEM 3
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ITEM 5
ITEM 6
ITEM 7
ITEM 8
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ITEM 10
ITEM 11

ITEM 12

MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SUNDAY 13th JUNE 1999

AGENDA

7O RECEIVE APOLOGIES
TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF LAST AGM HELD 27th JUNE 1998

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 27th JUNE 1998

e

RULES REVISION & AMENDMENTS

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

SECRETARY'S REPORT

TREASURER'S REPORT & PRESENTATION OF ACCOUNTS
FORMULATION OF CLUB /999- 2000

ELECTION OF OFFICERS/GENERAL COMMITTEE/
LEAGUES & COMPETITIONS

SIGNING-ON FEES & SUBS.
KIT/EQUIPMENT/TRAINING

ANY OTHER BUSINESS ( AS PERMITTED BY THE CHAIRMAN )
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10™ May 1999

Proposed Amendment to MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
CONSTITUTION

Only fully paid-up Players, Members and Elected Officials from the previous
Season are allowed to vote at the Football Club’s Annual General Meeting.

in the event of any dispute over any person voting at the Meeting the Treasurer
should be able to provide a full list of those entitled to-vote.

M D Pond
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MEMBERS
PRESENT:

Page 2

9 Committee
2 Players
7 Others

The Chairman opened the meeting and asked if there were any

apologies ?

ITEM

ITEM

ITEM

ITEM

ITEM

ITEM

ITEM

1:

There being no apologies the meeting continued.
>

Q93
The Minutes of the last A.G.M held-2%th—June—19968—
were duly read and proposed by D. Bidwell and
seconded by K. Fuller as being a true and accurate
record.

There were no matters arising from the Minutes.

Rules revision & amendments.

The Chairman thanked the Committee for their
support throughout the season also thanking the
Managers of all teams for their dedication. The
Chairman went on to say that MCFC disciplinary
record should be improved as far too many bookings
were being received.

Secretary's Report: Martin Howes thanked everyone
for all their hard work and support throughout the
season especially the Committee and Manager's.

Sean Lapper presented the Balance sheet and
Accounts. The Accounts being duly proposed by Mick
Pond and seconded by Duncan Bidwell.There were no
matters arising.C.Lapper asked that all monies
should reach her by Tuesdays.

Mick Pond asked about payment incurred by Managers
and what costs are covered and when is this amount
paid. Duly informed that this is usually paid on
Presentation Night

A vote of thanks to retiring officers if
appropriate.
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ITEM 8: Formulation of Club 1998-1999 this was duly x:
-~ proposed by P. Howard and seconded by M. Greenaway.
ITEM 9: Election of Officers and General Committee
NAME PROPOSED SECONDED
President Stan Newman Mick Pond Paul Howard

V. President N. Blencowe/

John Christie Paul Howard Duncan Bidwell
Chairman Mark Bidwel Paul Howard Mick Pond
V. CHairman Keith Fuller Duncan Bidwell Jim Thompson
A Hon.Secretary Martin Howes Mick Pond Keith Fuller .

Youth Secretary To be arranged.

Hon.Treasurer Christine Lapper Mick Pond Paul Howard

lst Team Mick Pond Martin Howes Sean Lapper

2nd Team To be arranged

3rd Team Keith Fuller Duncan Bidwell Marcus Greenaway

Jim Thompson

ul4 Team Paul Jarvis Sean Lapper Paul Davies
ullTeam Pete Hawkes Duncan Bidwell Sean Lapper

u9 Team Duncan Bidwell Jim Thompson Sean Lapper

Leagues and Competitions to remain the same,
Oxfordshire Senior League and Banbury & District
League. Junior sides Mid-Warwks League. Keith
Fuller suggested that all players sign on for both
Leagues and a set of Club rules be given to each
player. This was to be further discussed.
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ITEM 10:

ITEM 11:

PAGE 4

Mark Bidwell made a proposal that signing-on fees
should be dispensed with and proposed 'pay as you
play' suggesting £5.00 per game. Duncan Bidwell
proposed £4.00 per game. Keith Fuller proposed
£5.00 signing on £4.00 per game with the juniors
paying £3.00 signing on £1.00 per game.

Each proposal was voted against and it was a
unanimous decision that pay as you play £5.00
per game was carried.

KIT/EQUIPMENT/TRAINING: The lst team require a new
kit, the 3rd team need new socks and shirts need
repairing. Footballs to be inspected for next
season with new match balls to be purchased.
Managers to be responsible. First Aid kits to be
checked. Steve Wilkes to take senior training to
start 23rd July to be advertised in Banbury
Guardian. Chenderit School gym to be booked Oct
to Feb. Mick Pond asked if possible to increase
payment for kit washing currently £7.00. Mark
Bidwell to liaise with Barry Coles.

There being no further business the meeting closed
with thanks given from the chair.

MRS

Signed: CHAIRMAN
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 22nd July, 1999

Members Present: Mark Bidwell, Martin Howes, Neil Hodson, Derek McDowell,
Steve Thompson, Neil Hillman, Paul Jarvis, Sean Lapper, Craig Merry.

Apologies: Peter Hirst.

The Chairman opened the meeting stating that it would be kept as informal as possible
as it was a pre-season meeting to arrange various friendlies etc. and sort out a few
ideas for the forthcoming season.

LEAGUE COMMENCES: Monday 23rd August. Juniors commence September 5th.

TRAINING: Neil Hodson to speak to all players and tell them that they must attend
training. Open to all juniors.

PITCHES: Neil Hodson to speak to Andy Mayo and ask If it is possible to mark out the
pitches earlier than the 14th/15th August. If we could mark out on the 25th July it
would give 28 days clear to play friendlies etc. before the season commences. All
agreed.

MRH suggested working party - goal posts need painting and work to be done in Pavillion
Neil Hodson said the work in the pavillion could be done in the evenings.

FRIENDLIES/MATCHES:

21st August 1st Team v Stanwick Rovers

2nd Team v Hornton tbe
22nd August 1st Team v WBA 10.30a.m. K.O (Food)
25th August 3rd Team v Paintbox tbc

Paul Jarvis to organise his own friendlies probably evenings Tues/Thurs.
Ban Unt./Milton Keynes/Ban Ath.

SPONSORSHIP: Steve Thompson presented to the Committee the various draft items he
had prepared, ie Programme/Letter to sponsors/Poster etc. Agreed that he should go
ahead and send the letters to the companies in the village asking for sponsorship for
which they will receive various offers, ie space in the Programme, a board advertising
the company on the field etc.etc. Alderwood Electrical to be approached by Mark
Bidwell asking if willing to sponsor the whole club (£5,000). If this is agreed, match
fees will be disposed of and a reduced signing on fee will come in to place (£5.00) for
all teams. This has to be decided upon.

Programmes: Will be done for each home game and donations asked for.

Balls: We need at least 10 training balls, wait and see what happens with sponsorship.
First Aid: Neil Hodson to obtain price.

Insurance: MRH wants to increase will look into and obtain quotes/price etc.

The Dolphin: Already donated £400 but would like it to be for kits. ST/ suggested
training tops. The Dolphin would like the men to use the pub and suggested meeting in
the pub on Saturday before the match for tea and toast. This to be given some thought.
Football Team Calendar: This has to be investigated further — ask Dave Cook. Money
spinner.

Tour: Mick Pond willing to run a thrift.

Ther being no further business the meeting closed.




